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ANNUAL ASBESTOS NOTIFICATION and COMMUNICATION FOR EMPLOYEES, PARENTS and CONTRACTORS 

In compliance with the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) 40CFR 763 subpart E 

(763.93(e)(10), and the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) Asbestos in Construction 

Standard (29CFR 1926.1101), the Beaver Creek ESD #26 submits the following Annual Asbestos Notification 

and Communication to inform employees, parents, and contractors conducting work in buildings owned or 

leased by the district. Information regarding the presence, location, and quantity of asbestos-containing 

building materials (ACBMs) inside District buildings is summarized as follows: 

 The types, location, and amounts of ACBMs in each of the campus school buildings have been updated 

by Tallpines Environmental Consulting Co. Flagstaff, an independent environmental consultant. The 

original 1988 & 2012 inspection reports and management plans are archived at the Beaver Creek ESD 

#26 District Office located on the Beaver Creek School campus. Tallpines’ report entitled 2024 AHERA 

3-Year Reinspection of the Beaver Creek School, dated June 29, 2024 can be inspected by making an 

appointment with the school office.  

 AHERA 3-Year Reinspections (40CFR 763.85) are meant to address the locations and conditions of 

friable (easily crushed with hand pressure) and nonfriable ACBMs in a school. If damaged or 

significantly damaged friable ACBMs are present in a school, the AHERA Management Planner will 

generate response actions (40CFR 763.90) to protect human health and the environment, and the 

Beaver Creek ESD #26 shall respond and implement the recommended response actions in a timely 

manner. The Management Plan (40CFR 763.93) for each school building contains a general inventory, 

AHERA reports, response actions and implementation, AHERA accreditations, an operations and 

maintenance (O&M) plan, initial notifications, cost estimations, ongoing record keeping, and annual 

notifications. The Management Plan has been updated by Tallpines and is available for review. 

 The AHERA regulations require schools to “ensure that workers and building occupants, or their legal 

guardians, are informed at least once each school year regarding inspections, response actions, and 

post-response action activities including periodic reinspections and surveillances that are planned or in 

progress” (40CFR 763.84(c)). In addition, ensure that contractors who may come in contact with 

ACBMs are provided information regarding the locations of ACBMs. 

If you have questions regarding this Annual Notification, or other questions or comments regarding ACBMs at 

your school, please contact Karen DuFresne at Beaver Creek School District at 928-567-4631. 


